Town Of Chilmark, MA PO Box 119, 401 Middle Road, Chilmark, MA 02535-0119

Park & Recreation Minutes 03/09/17

FINAL

Present for the Park & Recreation Committee and attending the meeting were: Andy Goldman, Chairman, Jane Slater, Julie
Flanders, Warren Doty (arrived at 8:20 AM), and Chuck Hodgkinson. Marshall Carroll also attended. Tim Carroll did not attend.

The meeting came to order at 8:00 AM.

Updated Bulkhead Rules & Regulations:
The Committee reviewed the updated Bulkhead rules and regulations dated 3/9/17 with town counsel comments. For clarity it was
agreed to add “Designated” to the beginning of # 6 to read:

6. Designated representatives of the Town may enter to view and make improvements and/or to expel the tenant if the tenant shall
fail to pay the rent, or in case of a breach of any covenants herein on the part of the tenant.

It was also agreed to clarify # 14 by adding “vehicles” to read:

14. No storage of boats, vehicles or motors on the property without prior written Committee approval.

After brief discussion a motion was made to recommend the updated Bulkhead Rules & Regulations as amended and dated 3/9/17
for adoption by the Board of Selectmen. The motion was seconded and passed unanimously with four in favor.

Updated Bulkhead Lease:

The Committee reviewed the updated Bulkhead Lease dated 3/9/17 with town counsel comments. After brief discussion a motion
was made to recommend the updated Bulkhead Lease as presented and dated 3/9/17 for adoption by the Board of Selectmen. The
motion was seconded and passed unanimously with four in favor.

Menemsha Texaco List of Products:

The Committee welcomed Mr. Carroll who in turn thanked the Committee for the opportunity to run the Menemsha Texaco
business. He said his list of products provides a community service for those who cannot venture down island—such as the
transient boaters and visitors. Mr. Carroll took the Committee through his list of current products sold with requested additions in
italics. The list was itemized into 7 categories: Petroleum products; Accessories; Maintenance materials; Maintenance tools;
Other supplies; Fishing gear and Miscellaneous.

The Committee asked Mr. Carroll to remove the following products from the Miscellaneous list: beach toys, umbrellas, beach
chairs, beach footwear, towels, shovels and pails. They explained these seem to compete directly with Roberta’s products. Mr.
Carroll did not want to compete with Roberta and offered to discuss selling these items with her. The Committee thought that was
a good idea and asked to report back on the outcome. Mr. Carroll agreed. A motion was made to approve the list of current and
requested new products for sale at the Menemsha Texaco dated “1974/2017” as amended pending Roberta’s input. The motion
was seconded and unanimously approved.

Park and Recreation Committee
Town of Chilmark
Approved items and requested items for sale at Menemsha Texaco Service Inc.
1974 / 2017 As approved 3/9/17

® Petroleum Products

Gasoline, diesels, oils, greases, kerosene, chemicals, additives, lighter fluid, lubricants

® Accessories



Tires, tubes, batteries, spark plugs, fuses, bulbs, belts, fire extinguishers, flashlights, gas cans, flares, funnels, air
fresheners, washer fluid

® Maintenance Materials

Gasket sealants, caulking compound, friction tape, wax, hand, boat and car cleaners, paint, sandpaper, glues, adhesives,
thumb tacks, life jackets, air horns, whistles, shackles, throw cushions, boat plugs, scrub brushes, charts, foul weather
gear, boots, gloves

® Maintenance Tools

Wrenches, pliers, screw drivers, files, scrapers, putty knives, brooms, mops, shovels, brushes, gloves, torches, buckets, pipe
clamps, paint brushes, hoses, hose nozzles, wire ties, sponges, extension cords, ice scrapers

® Other Supplies

Tobacco products, cigarettes, cigars, snuff, chew, pipe tobacco, corn cob pipes, rolling papers, flints, matches, lighters,
sunblock, suntan lotion, dark glasses, hats, insect repellants, soaps, pain relief, personal hygiene, first aid products, coolers,
camera films and flashbulbs, playing cards, plastic knives, spoons and forks, plates, utensils, cups, paper towels, trash
bags, re-sealable bags, containers, foil, salt & pepper, condiments, charging cords, SD cards, bottle openers, cork screws,
batteries, charcoal, propane, ice melt, bags of ice cubes, blocks of ice

® Fishing Gear

Tackle, nets, weights, hooks, terminal tackle, lures, rods and reels, shellfish rakes, baskets, bait, rope, twine, traps, buoys,
salt, knives, tide clocks, Eldridge Tide Book

® Miscellaneous

Postcards, maps, stickers, business logo T-shirts, sweatshirts, sweatpants, tennis balls, ice cream, ice cream novelties,
shave ice, candy, gum, nuts, chips, protein bars, brownies, prepackaged pastries, prepackaged sandwiches, sodas, teas,
waters, juices, energy drinks, milks, coffee, cocoa, antacids, aspirin, Band-Aids, shaving gear, pens, small packs of
crackers, cookies, juices and Kleenex, newspapers (Vineyard Gazette, Grapevine, New Bedford Standard Times, MV
Times, Fisherman's Voice, Schools Out), Massachusetts State Lottery numbers, beachtoystmbretlas—beachchairs—beach
footwear—towetsshovets-and-pails (These regiested-items are subject to discussion and approval with Roberta)

Harbormaster Parking:

The subject of harbormaster parking and the issues involved was brought up because this takes place on the bulkhead lots and has
Park & Recreation oversight. The Committee discussed the option of moving the harbormaster office to the south to create more
space next to the Texaco. The issue of safety and having clear unrestricted access to the ramp and harbormaster office entrance
was also discussed.

A subsequent motion was made to recommend for the Selectmen’s consideration having a dedicated parking space for the
Harbormaster immediately on the south side of the Harbormaster office—rather than on the north side. The motion was seconded.
It was discussed that this would keep the use of the accessible ramp free and clear of any vehicular traffic. It would also require
the tenants to keep the ramp free and clear of any materials that might restrict access from the bulkhead side or the Basin Road
side of the Harbormaster entrance door. The motion came to a vote and passed unanimously with four in favor.

Administration:
The January 12, 2017 meeting minutes were reviewed and approved as presented by consensus.



The Committee asked Chuck H. to have the wiring in the bulkhead fishing shack on  lot # 3A evaluated and return with a
report.

The Committee also asked Chuck H. to invite the Planning Board Subcommittee on Menemsha for an update on their work to the
next meeting which will be held on  April 13, 2017 @ 8:00 AM.

With no further business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 9:00 AM.

Respectfully submitted, Chuck Hodgkinson, CAS



